

Mr Martin Hacker Brookland CEP School Brookland Romney Marsh Kent TN29 9QR

## Education and Young People's Services

Sessions House County Hall MAIDSTONE Kent ME14 1XQ

Phone: (03000) 416384 Ask for: Patrick Leeson

Email: patrick.leeson@kent.gov.uk

Date: 16 November 2015

## Dear Martin

I would like to offer our congratulations on the improvements to your school's achievement outcomes in 2015.

It is very positive to see that Key Stage 2 results for Level 4+ reading, writing and mathematics combined have improved significantly from 57% to 94%.

It is also good to see that outcomes for Level 5+ have shown a good improvement with 25% for 2015 compared to 7% in 2014.

Pupils' progress is very high with results for 2015 showing that 94% of children made 2 Levels of Progress in reading, 100% in writing and 100% in mathematics compared with 71%, 86% and 71% respectively in 2014.

I would also particularly like to highlight your success in closing the achievement gap for disadvantaged pupils fully with all children in receipt of Pupil Premium gaining Level 4+ in reading, writing and mathematics combined.

The proportion of children gaining Level 2B+ at Key Stage 1 has improved to above the national average and the percentage of children achieving a Good Level of Development at EYFS of 80% remains high.

As a small school, every member of staff should feel they have contributed to these improved outcomes, which I am confident are due to a whole school and community effort as well as your effective leadership.

My team and I look forward to working with you, your staff and Governing Body to ensure these pleasing results are sustained during 2015 and beyond.

Yours sincerely

Patrick Leeson

Corporate Director

Education and Young People's Services

Patiet herson.